
Mon 3/14/2022 11:56 PM 

Hi Savannah, 

Thanks for your help in answering my questions this morning. 

The owners of the property located at 280 Carlton Avenue (APN 424 16 067) wants to add a second 
story to their property.  I am concerned that this second-story addition will have the following impacts 
on the surrounding property: 

Privacy – The second story can cause privacy impacts for adjacent and nearby homes by creating 
unwanted view points from windows that would allow someone to look into the yards and private 
spaces of the neighbors. The privacy-invasion is my big concern.  My back wall of the house (a master 
bedroom and two other bedrooms) are facing the backyard.  My master bedroom has a double glass 
door facing the backyard.  The big window of the other bedrooms almost covers the entire back 
wall.  The back and side windows of the second-story addition would cause the loss of my privacy – 
anyone in the second-story rooms can look into my yards and private spaces. 

Neighborhood Pattern - I live in a neighborhood that consists of predominantly one-story homes - eight 
out of nine homes on Carlton Avenue are one-story and eighteen out of eighteen homes on Carlester 
Drive are one-story.  Currently, the only two-story home on Carlton is on a corner lot. The second-story 
addition will change the appearance and characters of the homes on Carlton and Carlester 
neighborhood. 

Sunlight and shade – The additional building height created by a second story can block sunlight into a 
nearby home or create too much shade in nearby yards. 

Per owners’ Neighborhood Outreach Document, the owners of 280 Carlton Ave may think that planting 
more trees in the backyard and/or increasing the fence height may increase some privacy.  Planting 
trees as screens will not work – when the winter comes and leaves drop, the privacy 
disappears.  Increasing the height of the fence also will not work as the windows on the second level are 
much higher than the fence.  Further, a higher fence will change the appearance of the yards. 

In the document, the owners mentioned that they would put their kids in the upstairs bedroom that has 
a bigger window towards .  They think that this would mitigate the privacy concerns 
because their two kids are in school and enrichment programs most of the day, so this room with a 
larger window will be used primarily for sleeping. They also think that all larger second-story windows 
will have privacy blinds.  This is likely the owners’ ideal scenarios.  In a few years, the kids will grow up 
and become young adults; the second-story will be occupied by young adults and likely someone else. 

Due to the above concerns, I request the building department to review these concerns and support 
alternatives to avoid the impacts on surrounding properties that are caused by the second-story 
addition. 

Thanks, 

Los Gatos 

EXHIBIT 9



Mon 3/14/2022 3:13 PM 
 
Hello Ryan and Savannah,  

My name is  and I live at  

The house behind us on 280 Carlton Ave (APN 424 16 067) is planning to build a second story and the 
post went up over the weekend. 

When the owners stopped by a few weeks ago to talk about the second story, I did not have an 
immediate concern, as I could not visualize how it will project over the fence. 

I do not mind the second story as an idea, but the current plan shows a huge window that is direct 
across from our two windows. One of them is the master bedroom, another one - is my son's bedroom 
(8th grader). 

This is a huge concern to our privacy. When we rebuilt our house a few years ago, we did not add on the 
second story. The second story would give us the ability to have an extra bedroom for two of our boys 
and increase the house value, but we keep the house to three-bedroom out of the concert and respect 
our neighbor's privacy. 

I would politely ask to either relocate that window so it does not overlook directly into our bedrooms or 
to make it into the narrow top window above average person height. 

Thank you, 

 

 



Wed 3/16/2022 3:12 PM 

 

Hi Savannah, 

 

Thanks for your email. 

  

After looking into the pending project plan on Town of Los Gatos’s website, I noticed that the 

windows facing my home are very large.  These windows look into a large section of my home – 

an actively used backyard/garden; a master bedroom with a double door; and two bedrooms 

each with a large window.   

  

I have gone through a home addition project. We remodeled and increased the living area of 

our home in a 6,000+ sq. ft. lot at the ground level for a family of 4.  My children were 8- and 6-

year old at the time. When we planned our project, we liked the idea of having a second-story 

addition - more living space, better views, increase in property value, etc.  However, we also 

considered other factors (privacy, neighborhood pattern, sunlight and shade, etc.) in 

determining whether a second-story addition was appropriate for our current location.  Like 

many other additions of one-story homes in the neighborhood, we decided not to add a 

second-story in order to retain the characters/appearance of the existing neighborhood 

(Carlton Avenue/Carlester Drive) and respect the privacy of the surrounding neighbors.     

  

Due to the privacy concern, I respectfully request the pending plan to be reviewed and 

considered other design options.  Specifically, the back and side windows need to be much 

smaller and to be relocated with the base of the windows above the eye level of an average 

adult. 

  

Attached are pictures taken from my home for review. 

  

Thanks, 

 
 











Fri 3/18/2022 5:54 PM 

Via email 
 
Ms. Savannah Van Akin, Assistant Planner 
Mr. Ryan Safty, Associate Planner 
Community Development Department 
Los Gatos, CA 
 
Dear Ms. Savannah and Mr. Safty, 
 
I am the property owner of .  I am writing this letter to express my 
comments in connection with the proposed plan to construct a second story addition to the 
existing property on 280 Carlton Avenue. 
 
The Despotovics stopped by my house a couple of months ago to distribute some images of 
what the 2-story home would look like (just pictures with no dimensions).  I perceived the visit 
as a courtesy notification to affected neighbors, thinking that there would be additional 
notifications such as plan details.    I appreciate their outreach, but the images provided are not 
enough for anyone to form any opinion on the spot.  The moment came last week (week of 
March 7) when I saw workers putting up posts on the roof.  I realize the addition creates 
concerns for me. 
 
1.  A one-story community 
Carlton, Carlester and neighboring streets predominantly have one-story homes.  These homes 
create a peaceful architectural flow, one of the elements that makes this part of Los Gatos a 
sought-after neighborhood where people enjoy its charm.  There are many families here with 2-
3 school age children who happily reside in single-story homes, enjoying the closeness they 
offer.  Although there are 2-story houses in the neighborhood, they blend in as corner 
properties or in a cul de sac.  A 2-story property on a relatively busy street such as Carlton 
where properties on both sides are primarily single-story homes tarnishes its clean appearance. 
 
2.  Privacy  
When I saw the posts and the workers, I instantly recognized the threat to my privacy.  For a 
week now, I have not opened the blinds wide in my living room and family room like I used 
to.  Looking up at the right-hand corner of the backyard seeing those posts (and potentially a 
structure soon) obstructing part of the sky view is disappointing.  My property is already not 
directly behind 280 Carlton.  Other neighbors are even more adversely affected.  A second story 
with windows all around turns my property into a bird cage.  It does not matter whether the 
occupants of the second floor are children or whether they are home all the time or not.  A loss 
of privacy is a loss. I cannot plant taller trees in the back yard to block because there are power 
lines.   
 



I sincerely hope that the natural charm and beauty in this neighborhood can be preserved and 
treasured.  I have never thought of building a second story on my property out of respect and 
courtesy to my friendly neighbors.  I respectfully ask you to consider my comments 
above.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 



Mon 3/21/2022 9:29 AM 
 
Hello Savannah, 
 
We have received a reply from the owners to our previous ask to respect our privacy while 
planning the 280 Carlton Ave project. The reply does not address our request to avoid the view 
inside our bedrooms and actively used backyard. 
 
A. The proposed tree planting solution will take several years to work and is not a permanent 
solution. Once the house is built - the occupant of the house will have a clear view into our 
master and kids' bedroom. 
 
If the trees are planted: 

1. It would take several years for them to grow, in the meantime, our house and the 
backyard is exposed 

2. For those types of trees, no legal guarantees can be made that in that time they will not 
be removed 

3. The trees can be cut down due to the ownership change. 

B. For the fence lattice solution - our lot sits higher than the 280 Carlton lot and even a 1-foot 
lattice will not provide adequate privacy to either bedrooms or a backyard. 
 
Upon further inspection of the plans for the proposed second story, we saw that both second-
story bedrooms have windows on the sides - those windows address the egress requirements. 
Therefore, the windows that face  are not required per city code. 
 
All of our bedrooms are built with the permit and have a single window. 
 
If the lighting in the bedroom is the concert - there are several ways to solve it: recess lights, 
skylights, a window at the top of the room, with the hight to the opening starting at minimum 
average person hight 
 
Regards, 
 

 
 



To: Town of Los Gatos                                                                                                                    March 22, 2022 
       Planning Director/Commission 
  

Notice of Appeal 
New Second-Story Addition at 280 Carlton Avenue, Los Gatos   (APN 424 16 

067) 
  
Thank you for your reply regarding the window minimum opening area (5.7 sq ft; 24”H x 20”W – net clear). The 
Despotovics’ second-story windows (facing the back and east) are significantly larger than the minimum 
requirements and each room has more than one window.  The window size of these windows ranging from 
(48”H x 96’W) to (30”H x 54”W).  

Per Despotovics’ response (dated 3/16/2022) to the neighbors’ privacy concern issue, they said that “relocating 
or resizing of the backyard window is not an option”. It appears that they do have an option to redesign and 
make a change to the window; but they are unwilling to do so. 

The Town of Los Gatos provides residential design guidelines (copy attached/highlighted in yellow) to 
homeowners who want to add a new second story to an existing home.  Section 3.11.2 of the guidelines states 
that:         

"Minimize privacy intrusions on adjacent residences 
•         Windows should be placed to minimize views into the living spaces and yard spaces near 
neighboring homes. 
•         When windows are needed and desired in side building walls, they should be modest in size and 
not directly opposite windows on adjacent homes. 
•         Where possible, second floor windows that might intrude on adjacent property privacy should 
have sill heights above eye level." 

  
The Town of Los Gatos Code of Ordinances, Section 29.20.480(c) - Administrative Procedure for Residential 
Project (copy attached/highlighted in yellow) states that “if the Planning Director intends to approve the 
application, a “Notice of Pending Approval” will be mailed to neighboring residents and property owners 
including any applicable conditions, exactions or dedications as required.  The notice will advise the 
neighboring residents and property owners of the applicant’s plans, and that the application will be approved 
ten (10) days from the date of mailing. Any interested person as defined in section 29.10.020 will have (10) 
days from the date of approval in which to file a written notice of appeal to the Planning Commission with the 
Planning Director.”   

Section 29.10.020 (copy attached/highlighted in yellow) defines an interested person as “any person or persons 
or entity or entities who own property or reside within one thousand (1,000) feet of a property for which a 
decision has been rendered, and can demonstrate that their property will be injured by the decision." 

As of today, I have not received a Notice of Pending Approval from the Town of Los Gatos. As such, I do not 
know whether the Planning Director intends to approve the application.  Since this subject is time sensitive; and 
there is a time window to file a written notice of appeal to the Planning Commission with the Planning Director, 
this letter will serve as the notice of appeal.  Please forward this letter and the attachments to the Planning 
Director and Planning Commission.  Please advise if there is any issue in forwarding this appeal letter to them. 

  

, Los Gatos 









�� ��
������������������ � �

� � 	




























